MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 23, 2013 D.H.W.W.T.F. MEETING

Craig Olson opened the meeting at 8:35am.

PRESENT: Craig Olson, Grayson Hartley, David Pendleton, Yvette Reid

ABSENT: Paul Pendleton

ALSO PRESENT: Mark Craig, Janet Anderson, and at 9:30am Matt Timberlake

Planting at the field was discussed. It's late in the season. Kazilionis will plant Spruce trees on his property line.

- JANET will check with Sue Hatch about her plant/shrub suggestion.
- JANET will check with Pauline Low on her feelings in general about re-planting a visual barrier. What ever is planted should be easy to maintain.
- JANET will call Paul Grindle about hydro-seeding the recently ditched area.

Reminder: Check out land boundary metal stakes - - - should these be granite?

9:30am

Matt Timberlake of Ted Berry Company Inc. out of Livermore arrived and joined the meeting.

Janet asked Matt to come out and talk to the committee after Interstate Septic recommended them to video tape our 3400' system as Interstate's equipment was not adequate.

Matt explained what his company can do and the report (PACP-Pipe Assessment Certification Program) we would receive would pin point trouble spots to be dealt with in the future. Storm water intrusion is a problem. The system currently has 31 users; 17 seasonal users.

Matt's company can do "segmental" repairs – if he felt we needed the entire system Replaced he would recommend a company for mainline pipeline lining.

Matt will get us an estimate to scope the system; and as an add-on a price for a "smoke test". The smoke test would require prior public notification. Mark Craig took him down to look at the system.

Adjourned at 10:25am

Janet R. Anderson

W: DHWWTF Minutes 10 23 2013

NOTE:

We will have another meeting when we receive the proposal from Matt.

We will approve the Minutes from 9/25 and 10/23.